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Dear Everyone
I am writing this from a very privileged position of being surrounded by
fields and fields of sunflowers, almost ready to be harvested, yet I am
acutely aware that writing about harvest this year is so different from
previous Octobers. It has made me think very carefully about what we
have all experienced as a result of the Covid 19 pandemic. Many of us
have had to dramatically alter our lifestyles and expectations as a result
of this ongoing global crisis; on a local level our farmers and growers
have continued about their business and hopefully they will be rewarded
with a plentiful harvest. Those not involved in agriculture may have
reaped a personal harvest in picking of  vegetables from gardens or
allotments. This produce offers very tangible evidence of harvest; from tiny seeds new crops appear;
from our hard work we reap our own rewards.
However there are other harvests which are much less tangible but offer an equally important  result. We
can think of the considerable work of medical staff in our hospitals and surgeries as a type of harvest, a
harvesting of caring and healing. Other key staff be they postal workers, telecommunications engineers,
road hauliers, refuse collectors, emergency workers, retailers (the list is endless), all of them in their own
way offer a harvest. Harvesting is a means of gathering in, of collecting together what can sustain us in
the months to come. Living in a rural community we naturally think of farmers but we all in our own
way offer something to a global harvest or gathering in. Let us celebrate and appreciate this joint
contribution by giving thanks.
The list of harvest services can be found in this magazine and although these services will be slightly
different this year, they all have the common theme of being grateful for what we have received, what
has been grown, what has been achieved, what has been done. Harvest is a very good time to take stock
of our lives, to count our blessings and to consider what more we might achieve. But it seems to me that
God is right in the midst of all this activity and therefore it seems all the more appropriate to give thanks,
despite the anxiety and, at times, heartbreak of the pandemic; simply saying thank you for what we have
been given from others and from God.
However, if you are suffering, out of work or anxious about the events happening around us, the idea of
giving thanks may not seem very relevant. Yet all of us have something to be thankful for, be it the
comfort of friends or family, the help offered by others, or even just the fact that we live in such a beautiful
part of the world. I am deeply aware of the uncertainty and hardship that this pandemic has brought but
I am also impressed in how it has brought out the very best in many people. Let us look at the example
of those who have given so much during these dark times and be thankful to them. That would seem to
me to be the very embodiment of a harvest celebration.
We thank Thee, then, O Father, for all things bright and good,
The seed time and the harvest, our life, our health, and food;
Accept the gifts we offer, for all Thy love imparts,
But what Thou most desirest, our humble, thankful hearts.
Every blessing
Richard

Frome Valley Pastoral Group
The Pastoral Group are all very actively engaged in emailing and telephoning people
through out this difficult time. If you have any concerns or would just like to speak to
someone please call one of the group;
Rev’d Steven Baggs    01885 490582 stevenbaggs@me.com
Rev’d Richard Allaway   07969 699270 rja5204572fco@gmail.com
Mrs Judy Orgee    01531 640525     Mrs Angela Lewis    01885 490203
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From Ellie Chowns
As I write there’s still a bit of summer sun and warmth remaining – long may
it last! I hope you all managed to get a bit of a break of some sort over the
summer. I spent a lovely week in August cycling all around Herefordshire on
my electric bike.  Since tourism is part of my portfolio as cabinet member for
economic development, I made the most of this opportunity to discover parts
of the county I didn’t know before, and talk to lots of people involved in the
visitor economy. Tourism has such great potential to bring more investment
and jobs to our beautiful ‘green and delicious’ county!
With September comes the return to school, college and university – including for my own kids. I’m so
glad that our children & young people are able to socialise and learn together once again – it’s so important
for their wellbeing. I think we are all just very much hoping that we won’t have to go back into lockdown.
Of course that depends on all of us continuing to take precautions like handwashing, using a mask and
distancing (‘hands, face, space’) to stop the spread of the virus.
With the gradual lifting of restrictions I’ve been able to get out and about in the ward more, including
making site visits to respond to residents’ concerns about things like planning and potholes. I’m pleased
to report that we’ve been able to get some progress on addressing various local concerns, though the
council officers are still under a great deal of pressure owing to the extra demands of Covid-19 response,
and there’s always more to be done… As always, please do give me a ring or drop me an email if there’s
anything you’re concerned about – I am always happy to hear from you, even if it’s a complaint!
Re Covid 19 news: There is new info emerging every day  - This BBC site https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-
51768274 is a good place for people to check the latest information for their local area. Currently the rate
in Herefordshire is slightly higher than the national average, so we do need to be very vigilant still.
I’ve also been able to do a few site visits as part of my cabinet role. Just last Friday (11 Sept) I went on
‘walkabout’ in Hereford with Secretary of State for Housing, Communities and Local Government Robert
Jenrick MP, plus Jesse Norman MP and other members of the Stronger Towns Board, to discuss ideas
for Hereford’s Town Investment Plan (which I mentioned in my July update). There will be a community
consultation on this Plan coming up soon. In the meantime please do feed in any ideas you have
here: https://mytown.communities.gov.uk/town/hereford/.
Also this autumn there will be opportunities to input into the development of the countywide Climate &
Nature Action Plan 2030.  As you all know, I am passionate about protecting nature and tackling climate
change.  Just last night the latest David Attenborough film on the BBC (Extinction: The Facts) reminded
us why we so urgently need to tackle the biodiversity and climate crises. The council is playing its part
– we’ve already published our plan to get to zero carbon by 2030, and we’ll be publishing a Nature Action
Plan this year too – but we also need to get everyone involved, all across the county – because 99% of
the emissions and pollution and habitat damage aren’t in the direct control of the council.
The council does have some influence over those wider issues – so for example I’m pushing inside the
council for stronger planning policy to protect our precious Wye and Lugg rivers, and working to set up
a major new housing retrofit programme to increase energy efficiency, reduce emissions and tackle fuel
poverty. But we need everyone to play a part in this – whether that’s taking individual action at home,
getting involved in local environmental groups, or engaging your organisation.  We can only become a
zero-carbon, nature-rich county if everyone gets involved – businesses, schools, care homes, farms, and
everyone else! I do hope you’ll all get involved and make your voices heard over the coming months –
I’ll keep you posted when the consultation is launched.
In the meantime, I wish you all the very best – take care and keep well. Ellie
Feel free to contact me about any local issues: ellie.chowns@herefordshire.gov.uk,
tel: 01531 670729 / 07950 714947
To report a problem to the council (e.g. potholes): https://www.herefordshire.gov.uk/report-it,
or tel: 01432 261800.
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Ocle Pychard Ramblings
(Formerly Ocle Pychard Church News)

What a glorious September we are having! It is a beautiful day, the sun is shining, the
temperature is rising, the birds are singing and here in Ocle Pychard all seems right with the
world. Closeted in our gardens it would be lovely to think that we were all safe and that Covid
19 has gone and was a thing of the past. However that is not the case and we must all be more
vigilant than ever, the numbers of infections are rising again. We must think carefully about our
safety and wear masks when we go out, we must continue to wash our hands frequently and
keep our distance from everyone. This is tough for us all but just because we cannot see the
virus does not mean that it has gone away. It is waiting for us all to let down our guards. STAY
ALERT AND TOGETHER WE WILL BEAT COVID 19.
During these strange times our church here in Ocle Pychard is open for private prayer and
contemplation on Tuesdays and Saturdays. Please remember that the church grounds are
open all the time and at present with the good weather it is a lovely place to sit and be at one
with our thoughts.
Dates for the rest of the year:

· 16th October- Annual Church Meeting at Ocle Pychard Church @ 2.30pm.

· 16th October- Harvest Festival Service at Ocle Pychard Church @ 6.30pm.

· 11th December- Carols and Readings at Ocle Pychard Church @ 7.30pm.

· 24th December- 1st communion of Christmas at Ocle Pychard Church @ 8.00pm.

· 3rd January- 1st communion of the New Year @ Ocle Pychard Church @ 8.30am.
Please be aware that these dates and services are subject to change and cancellation due to
the Covid 19 virus.
Stay safe; look after yourselves and your families. Remember that this virus will be defeated,
hopefully soon.

St. Giles' Church, Acton Beauchamp.
HARVEST FESTIVAL THANKSGIVING
Sunday the 4th October, 11.30am at St. Giles' Church.
The service will be followed by a sale of harvest produce. The proceeds of this will
be donated to charity.
We very much hope to hold the harvest service, but we are closely following the,
evolving, Covid 19 guidelines. Finger's crossed we will not need to cancel.

CAROL SERVICE
Friday the 11th December, 6pm at Giles' Church.
The Carol Service will NOT take place if we are not allowed to sing!!

FANTASTIC NEWS
Isabel and Jane's plants are now on sale at BISHOPS FROME VILLAGE SHOP
The proceeds, from the plant sales, are divided between The Shop and St. Giles'
Church.    THANK YOU, VERY MUCH, Isabel and Jane.

Take care and stay safe
The PCC for St. Giles' Church.
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Stanford Bishop
Dear All,
September, the end of the summer is
approaching, ploughing and general cultivations
restart, the temperature starts to drop, and
leaves turn golden. In the garden plant spring
bulbs and winter veg, collect seeds for next
summers colour.  From the hedgerow a variety
of tipples can be made including Sloe Gin,
Hazelnut liqueur, Elderberry liqueur, Blackberry
whisky and Rose Hip liqueur.
Take a walk and enjoy the wonderful ever changing countryside

 Harvest Open Air  Service Sunday 4th October at 3pm,
weather permitting, following government guide lines.

BISHOPS FROME PARISH COUNCIL
     COUNCILLOR VACANCY

                 A vacancy has arisen for a Parish Councillor to serve on   Bishops Frome Parish Council
                Any person wishing to serve as a Councillor should write to the Council giving some general
    information about themselves and  Stating why they wish to become a Parish Councillor.

Applications should be made to the Clerk by Monday 5th October 2020
Please contact the Clerk by email at    clerk@bishopsfromeparishcouncil.co.uk

       or
     Write to the Clerk to Bishops Frome Parish Council :   Hawkstone,  Bishops Frome  Worcester  WR6 5AP

What’s involved?
As a Parish Councillor you will engage with the local area, keep up to date with issues of local concern and
provide a voice for all sections of the community.
If you are interested in championing campaigns for the improvement of the quality of life in your Parish,
becoming a Councillor may be for you.
If you would like more information please contact the Clerk (see details above)

To be eligible, you must be a British citizen, 18 years or older and for the previous 12 months have been an
elector of the parish and either occupied or owned/rented premises in the parish, or resided within 3 miles of
the boundary of the parish, or had your principal or only place of work in that area.
You must also be able to attend monthly evening meetings of the Parish Council.

BISHOP’S FROME LUNCHEON CLUB

After a great deal of thought the decision has been made by the members to discontinue meeting
at Bishop’s Frome Village Centre. The members wish to thank all who have supported the club
and especially all those who have cooked meals and helped to organise events and outings for
them over the years. It was a difficult decision but all who have been connected with the club in
whatever capacity will all have very happy memories.



ST MARY’S CHURCH MUCH COWARNE
By the time you read this we shall have had our first service in St Mary’s Church since March -
on Sunday September 13 at 10.00am we had a socially distanced Matins service taken by Joan
Rose, although there could be no singing and therefore no hymns we were lucky to have Judy
Orgee playing the organ as usual so we had music to listen to. All the congregation wore the
mandatory masks but Joan and the readers were able to dispense with theirs so that they could
be heard clearly. For those who attended this service it was a most welcome return to our
beautiful church and some kind of normality. The churchwardens will seek comments from
those who attended the service and discuss with them and other members of the PCC whether
they would like to continue to hold a similar Matins service on the second Sunday of each
month until the end of this year. The intention would be to give the October service a Harvest
theme, the November service would be Remembrance and December  a Carol Service. Hymn
singing may still not be allowed but the aim would be to decorate the Church appropriately for
each service and to try to play hymns over the PA system as a token of normality. These services
might be effected by government restrictions.
Although our services will be of the Matins format, Communion services for the Benefice will
continue to be held every Sunday at 10.00am when, of course, social distancing will be ob-
served. St Mary’s Much Cowarne will continue to be open twice weekly, on Sundays from 11am
to 2pm and on Wednesdays from 2pm to 5pm, for anyone who wishes to spend time in the
church.
The PCC would like to reiterate that the pastoral work of the churches is not the only problem
being faced as a result of the pandemic and all our churches are facing severe financial concerns
due to the absence of fundraising events and collections from services. The PCC of our Grade I
listed church has no hidden funds to pay for the upkeep of the church and it relies on regular
donations and annual fundraising to keep it open and going. The churchwardens have recently
put up notices in and around the church encouraging visitors and parishioners who have not
already done so to join our Parish Giving Scheme.  In addition to the secure donation box inside
the church, a donation box is now on the wall by the Vestry door so that donations can be made
when the church is not open. Currently our church is open for a limited time on Sundays and
Wednesdays (as above) and we hope very much that people will take advantage of these times
The church, even with safety tape, is as beautiful as ever and a good place to sit and enjoy the
peace and sense of permanence which it imbues.  The churchyard is still being kept trim and
tidy and there are seats there to encourage visitors to sit a while and enjoy the views.
We would also like to remind you of the Frome Valley Pastoral Group which offers support to
anyone who wishes to share in confidence any concerns or just to talk to someone, especially
at the moment when we are not easily able to meet socially with others. The members of the
Group are always available if people have issues they wish to discuss and can be contacted as
follows:
Rev. Steven Baggs 01885 490582  Rev. Richard Allaway 07969 699270
Mrs Judy Orgee 01531 640525   Mrs Angela Lewis 01885 490203

Finally let us hope that the next few months will see the numbers of infected cases  of COVID19
in the UK stabilising or, even better, falling and we shall be able to look forward to more
encouraging times ahead. Keep safe everyone.
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Castle Frome October 2020
News, Views & Muse

Communion
Service

Sunday 11th October
8.00am

To Be Confirmed

Family Service

Sunday 25th October

10.00am

All being well ……

This is a reverent and

informal service for the

family of the Church. All

are welcome. Coffee, tea

and squash served at the

close of the service, offering

a time to socialise.

Hilary’s Nature Diary

Resident wildlife around our churchyard

Signs and sounds of wildlife abound around the church. We have had tawny
owls breeding this summer in the conifers along the track to the church,
badger latrines can be seen just beyond the kissing gate, deer species and
stoat have been caught on camera in the woods above the church, natterer’s
bats have occupied a hollow in the stone work of the porch and slow worms
are resident around the edges of the churchyard – a sign we have plenty of
invertebrates. Our biodiversity may be under threat, but it’s good to know
that these and many more species are thriving in and around our churchyard.

Hilary

Like our Facebook Page St Michaels Church, Castle Frome

Exciting News …….
We are going to have the following family services if all is well with

COVID... plus harvest service - date to be confirmed and
Remembrance service - may be outside if we have to socially

distance.

Sunday 27th September 10.00 am –

Sunday 25th October 10.00 am –

Sunday 22th November. 10.00 am

Sunday 20th December 4.00 pm – Carol service -if allowed to sing

Fun Facts about October

The name of the month of October comes from the Latin  “octō”, meaning  “eight”,
because in the Roman calendar October was the eight month of the year. With the
adding of January and February at the beginning of the calendar after the Julian
calendar reform, October became the tenth month of the year, as we know it today.
• The  Anglo-Saxons  called  October  “Wintirfyllith”,  meaning  “fullness  of  winter”
because it had the first full moon of the winter season.
• Another fun fact about October is that, according to folklore, if the deer have a gray
coat in this month you should expect a hard winter.
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Painting and Decorating
Email: Multicolours@tiscali.co.uk

11 Hereford Rd.  Bromyard.

I offer competitive rates & excellent services

For a free quotation please call:

Home: 01885 482149

Mobile: 07870 110124
Tel: 07789 062450

CHRIS  TREUTTENS
Garden & Landscape Services

Including

DRY STONE WALLING & HEDGELAYING

Local Online Therapy  -  with Dr David Best
I provide local professional help for mental distress and difficulties, even more prevalent in these unusual times.
To have an experienced therapist to talk to, who has helped others in similar circumstances, can help to
resolve the mental distress of a range of relationship and mental health issues.

This help is available either on-line or in person with appropriate social distancing.
Please look at web site; www.localonlinetherapy.co.uk, for information

and details of the services he offers, the approach he uses, and how to contact me.

 In particular, he offers support for:
· Depression

· Couples therapy
· Relationship counselling

· Employment difficulties
· Parenting challenges

· Stress and Trauma
· Anxiety



Sixteen fully licensed double units
Custom-built luxury central heated accommodation
Special diets or additional requirements happily catered for
Set in beautiful Herefordshire countryside at Burley Gate
Licensed by Hereford Council : ANB48
Viewing welcome : By appointment only

For booking enquiries, prices or additional
information, please contact us on

01432 820066
or email us at theholliescattery@gmail.com

Find us on www.facebook.com/theholliescattery
www.theholliescattery.com

Sean Kelly
M: 07510400705

E: contact@skplumbingsolutions.com
W: skplumbingsolutions.com

GAS & OIL BOILER SERVICING
GAS & OIL BOILER REPAIR

GAS & OIL BOILER INSTALLATION
HOT WATER MAINTENANCE

HEATING MAINTENANCE
BATHROOM DESIGN AND INSTALLATION

NO CALL OUT CHARGE
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Passion in the Inglenook

ChapterThree: Candida finds inspiration

It had been a long lockdown. ‘Wine o’clock’ had crept earlier and
earlier, until Candida was dunking her croissants in the Pinot Grigio
during the daily breakfast Zoom call with her advertising agency.
The three hour lunches with Piers and Inigo, which had sparked
such creativity, were a thing of the past. And now the spark
itself had died.

For months they had been searching for a slogan for Plugholes ‘r’
Us’ new range of bathroom fittings. ‘Old fashioned but chic’,
‘classic but trendy’ – none of them caught the essence of the
wretched things. Candida had to get away from Chelsea. And she
knew where she had to go.

Candida gunned the powder blue Range Rover along the
Herefordshire lanes until she reached her beloved Green Dragon.
The ivy had been cut back, and the lovely old inn looked spruce and
more than usually inviting.

‘Oh, yes, you’ll notice some changes, Candida,’ said one of the
regulars, shuffling along the bench to make room for her. Indeed
she had. The loos could win a rosette in their own right – the
magazine rack was a smart touch. The dining room was light and
airy. A new array of artisanal gins stood behind the bar – a
tempting choice for Candida’s Negronis. The aroma of fresh baked
pizzas complemented the cheery crackle of the early Autumn log
fire.

That was the secret of the Dragon. Light and stylish, but still
retaining the comforting features of a classic country pub – right
down to the string of this year’s hops above the bar. For
Candida, bathed in the warmth of laughter and companionship, it was
the perfect blend of authentic tradition and elegance.

Candida reached for her phone. ‘Inigo? I’ve got it! That slogan
for Plugholes ‘r’ Us – how about ‘tradition and elegance’?’

‘Candida, you’re a genius!’

Candida smiled gently. No, the genius was the Dragon itself.
Once again the Green Dragon had woven its magic.

Opening Hours

Mon - Thurs 5 - 9pm
Friday 4 - 11pm Sat
Noon - 11pm Sun
Noon - 6pm

Pizzas Friday and Saturday pm
Negronis and Timothy Taylor’s always

The Green Dragon
Bishop’s Frome

WR6 5BP
01885 490607

“It’s what all village pubs
should be like”

The Green Dragon at Bishop’s Frome
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CHARLIE’S

UNISEX HAIRCUTS
UNIT 4

FROMES HILL
TRADING ESTATE

HR8 1HT
FOR APPOINTMENTS PLEASE CALL

07769169203

OR JUST POP IN AND SAY HELLO J

Mick Mussell Monumental Mason.

Over 40 years experience.
Free advice on renovation,

re-painting inscriptions
and levelling of memorials.

Tel:01989 730670.
e-mail.jmussell@hotmail.com

Aerial photography by Drone

Crop Walking
and Building Photography

 Aerial photography of Woodland
CAA Licensed Commercial Pilot

Jenson Jones
01885 483445
07974 604247

Red Kite
Pest Control

Combining Tradition and Innovation

For all your local Pest Control requirements

All INSECT , RODENT and
WILDLIFE Pests

Free Advice, free no obligation Quotations

------------------------ALSO------------------------

TAXIDERMY
I’m interested in purchasing

unwanted pieces of
taxidermy

(for private collection)

Telephone Andy Staples on:
07977 044987 / 01886 832730

SEZ  ELECTRIZ
YOUR FRIENDLY LOCAL DOMESTIC

INSTALLER

PART “P” QUALIFIED
Find me on the electrical safety register

(ELECSA Registered)

 For all your local domestic needs

INCLUDING-
  Fault Finding & Safety Checks
  Extra sockets or lights
  Fuse boards & rewires
  Routine Testing—“House M. O. T.”
  Security Lighting a speciality
  Fully insured

  No job too small
                              Please phone MIKE on;
 01885490726  or
 Mob 07957391974
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Private freelance
chauffeur serving all

of Herefordshire
and the surrounding

areas.

Telephone: 01432 850985
Mobile Tel: 07941 993213

www.herefordshirechauffeur.co.uk

Fully trained & insured operators

Latest Equipment

Minimum drying times

We move furniture

Customer satisfaction guarantee

Oriental rug specialists

Stainshield treatment

Deodorizer treatment

Quotations on request

Northdown Curtains
  For a full installation service or self-fit
We Make: Curtains with hand sewn
headings, Roman Blinds, also soft
furnishings to match if required. We have
a carefully selected range of fabric books,
trimmings and hardware catalogues with
samples available.
We can supply and fit: Fabrics, Poles,
Curtain track, Blind track (manual or
electric). Made to measure Blinds by Intu
and Perfect Fit to suit your window frame.
Demo samples available on request.

For friendly helpful advice or a free
quote Please contact Julie Ball on:
01531 640722 mobile 07833 703490

northdowncurtains@gmail.com

BROMYARD COMMUNITY TRANSPORT

Transport Problems?
If you do not have access to a car or public

transport, call us, we can help get you going

Our Services
Go Dial a Ride and Community Cars

Day Outings and Shopping Trips
Group Minibus Transport

Wheelchair friendly minibuses and MPV

Why not volunteer as a driver
Help us today - you may need us tomorrow!

Call us on 01885 488452 or pop into the office
1 Rowberry Street, Bromyard, HR7 4DU

E: info@gobct.org.uk, www.gobct.org.uk
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RKH CHAUFFEUR SERVICE
PRIVATE HIRE TAXI

Professional  Prompt Friendly
Based in Cradley

All UK Airports, Business Trips,
Sporting Events, Parties, etc.

Long and Local Trips

Booking Essential
Call Richard 07990 552531

Email: rkhill2014@outlook.com

KEVIN   ROBERTS
DOMESTIC PLUMBING

BATHROOMS

CENTRAL HEATING

TAPS AND WASHERS

OIL BOILER SERVICES

OFTEC REGISTERED

UNVENTED REGISTERED

TELEPHONE: 01886 880384

MOBILE 07976 879719

24 HOUR SERVICE

JOHN LEE

GENERAL  MAINTENANCE

& PROPERTY REPAIRS

Trustworthy * Reliable * Tidy
References available

Telephone: 01531 640073
Mobile: 07787 353809
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Woodlands Country Cat Hotel
“Where cats are at home”

Caring, family run, modern cattery
near Ledbury. Indoor pens with
outdoor views.

Heated sleeping beds.

Visit our website: wcchotel.co.uk

Tel - 01531 670677
Email - wcchotel@gmail.com

Woodlands, Falcon Lane, Ledbury HR8 2JW
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THE CHASE INN
BISHOPS FROME

THE CHASE INN
Our pub has been silenced for the last three or so months

but we have not rested on our laurels.

Our social areas have been decorated and the whole pub has had a
good spring clean to fall in line with government guidelines.

Our letting rooms have been refurbished
and reopened on the 25th July.

Hygiene is at the top of our agenda to keep all our customers as safe
as possible in this strange new climate in which we find ourselves.

“Our restaurant will be open during September between 6 pm
and 8pm Friday and Saturday. Sunday 12 noon until 2.30 pm.

Probably best to book due to social distancing guidelines.

Bar will be open Monday to Thursday from 4 pm
and Friday, Saturday and Sunday from 12 noon.

Come and join us for good beer and good food
We look forward to seeing you.

TO BOOK A ROOM OR A TABLE,
PLEASE CONTACT US ON :

01885 490358.
EMAIL: THECHASEINN.4@GMAIL.COM

OR
FIND US ON FACE BOOK.
POP IN AND SAY HI……!
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Let us transform your home!

“Delivering Quality,

Value and Customer Service”

01432 278020
www.3d-windows.co.uk
Unit  8, Premier Business Park

Faraday road, Hereford, HR4 9NZ

Kiln DriedHardwood

FIREWOOD

Ledbury Podiatry
Lodge Cottage Therapy Centre
The Homend, Ledbury HR8 1AR

  Routine podiatry & chiropody treatment
  For:     Skin and nails.
  Fungal infections Verrucas
    Cracked heels
     Nail reconstruction

Contact: Kirstie Mackay
HCPC registered podiatrist

Call 07967 394419
Email kjm-feet@hotmail.com
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Cecilia Hall Dance Centre
Tel:  07443 872 188             ceciliahalldance@live.co.uk

       ADULT DANCE AND FITNESS CLASSES
We hope to restart in July. Some online classes available until then.
Numbers in classes will be carefully controlled. Pre-book only.

MONDAYS   9.45am   Zumba Gold
                      10.45am    Ballet
                      11.45am   'FitSteps'
                      1.30pm   Tap Dance
                      2.30pm   Silver Swans Ballet/over 55's
TUESDAYS  9.45am   Beginners Tap Dance
                      10.30am  Tap Dance
                      11.30am  'FitSteps Fab'
                      1.45pm   Silver Swans Ballet/over 55's
                      3pm        Belly Dance
                      6.45pm   Advanced non syllabus Ballet
WEDNESDAYS 9.30am   Modern Jazz Dance
                            10.30am  Ballet
                            11.45am  'FitSteps'
                            2pm        Ballet
THURSDAYS    10am     'FitSteps Fab'
                          11.15am  Silver Swans Ballet/over 55's
                          12.15pm  Ballet
FRIDAYS         9.30am    Dance Mix
                          10.30am  Silver Swans Ballet/over 55's
                          11.45am  'FitSteps'
SUNDAYS         10am     'FitSteps'

3 New Road,
Bromyard HR7 4AH

Telephone 01885 489900.
Email: ebfuneralservices.co.uk

www.ebfuneralservices.co.uk

A local independent
Funeral Director

offering a personal
24 hour service

Yvonne's SheD

Unisex Hairstylist
Stonehouse
Munderfield

HR7 4JT
**01885490775
07795575547

Country Buds
countrybuds@hotmail.co.uk
01885490775
07795575547
All aspects of floral art
funeral tributes,
wedding venues,bridal etc

New Number
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Acer Tree Services
Free no obligation quotes for all of your Tree work

requirements

Tel: 01432 860839

Mob: 07774 134577

Joe.brandt@btconnect.com

24hr Emergency call out service

Fully Insured, Qualified and Audited regularly

  Experienced – Knowledgeable – Professional

Drapes &Dressings
by Julie MacLeod (Est. 2005)

Beautifully handmade bespoke
curtains, roman blinds & soft furnishing

loose covers, roller blinds, cushions, new/renovation of handstitched lampshades
      Lovely fabrics, tracks & poles available - or customer’s own welcome.

  Ends of rolls & discontinued fabrics for sale – suitable for cushions, roman blinds etc.
             Free home visits for measuring and quotation, delivery and dressing-in.

            Telephone: 01885 490540  or  07845 479311
Email: drapesanddressingsbyjm@hotmail.co.uk

                                                                                   located at:
   Unit 4 Studios , Fromes Hill Services, HR8 1HT (top of Fromes Hill on A4103, behind convenience store)

A collection of individual workrooms with own sales areas: myself, Little Upholstery Co,
Charlie’s hairdressing, acrylic artist, taxidermist.

                      The Studios open Mon-Frid 10-4/weekends by appointment. Charlie Sat am’s too.
Free Parking.
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Bishops frome community Shop

Village Centre
OPEN

7.30am to 6pm Weekdays

7.30 am to Noon on Saturdays
As well as stocking a large range of everyday products

 we can take orders for Papers, Milk, Bread, Cakes, Meat,

All delivered fresh on a daily basis.

Local Food for Local People

We now are also an Agent for Priory Cleaners
01885 490496

Mat Roberts
Carpentry & Home Improvements

All Aspects of carpentry work undertaken
Property renovations & refurbs

Complete kitchen & bathroom installations
Skirting & Architrave, Windows & Doors, Laminate Flooring

Built in Wardrobes & Cupboards
Garden fencing & Decking

UPVC Fascias, Soffits & Guttering
References available

Plus Much More
Call Mat for a Free Quote

07896 324441 or 01531 670624
mathew.roberts08@btinternet.com

matrobertscarpentry.co.uk
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Telephone : 01544 230 471 / 07967 193 354
Email: brparchitecture@ gmail.com

Measured Surveys
Planning Applications
Building Regulations
Construction Drawings
Conversions & Renovations
Extensions & New Builds
3 D Design & Visualisation

Please contact us for a free consultation

www.brparchitectureltd.com Seabright & Co
Professional Decorating

Domestic and Commercial
Painting and Decorating

▪ Interior & Exterior
▪ Wall coverings
▪ Renovation & new work
▪ Fully Qualified
▪ Paint and design advise

Tel: 07711 993590
Tel: 01885 485973

Email: matthewseabright@hotmail.com

16 Enderby House, Linton, Bromyard
Herefordshire.HR7 4QJ

Three Counties Chimney Sweep
* Trading Standards Approved*

* All Chimneys & Flues Swept
* Cowl & Pot Fitting Service
* Stove & Liner Installations
* Nest & Blockage Removal
* Stack and Roof Repairs
* Fully Insured

Call Ian on:
Tel: 01684 891005 Mobile 07403 277 436

Your Local Accredited Chimney Sweep
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ST MARY THE VIRGIN, BISHOP’S FROME

  DATE                      READER                           PRAYERS

   October 4th                   Sarah Parkinson                   TBA

  October 11th                 Jill Southall                           TBA

  October 18th                 Sheila Pinches                       TBA

  October 25th                 Angela Lewis                        TBA

Frome Valley Group of Parishes
   Births, Deaths and Marriages

FROM THE REGISTERS
Funerals

  The Burial of Ashes of Stanley David Carter took place on
  21st August 2020   at St Andrew’s Church, Evesbatch.

The Burial of Ashes of John William Crouch took place on
26th August 2020  at St Mary the Virgin,Church, Bishop’s Frome.

 May They Rest in Peace.

FROME VALLEY GROUP OF
PARISHES

The office is now open on Wednesday
mornings  9.30 – 11.30am
for telephone calls only.

Our telephone number is 01885 490229.

For more urgent matters please
contact

Rev Steven Baggs on 01885 490582
Rev Richard Allaway  on 07969 699270

Frome Valley Group of Parishes

October 2020 Readings

27th September   Exodus 17.1-7, Psalm 78.1-4,12-16, Matthew 21.23-32

4th October   Exodus 20.1-4, 7-9,12-20, Psalm 19, Matthew 21.33-46

11th October   Exodus 32.1-14, Psalm 106.1-6,19-23, Matthew 22.1-14

18th October    Exodus 33.12-23, Psalm 99, Matthew 22.15-22

25th October   Deuteronomy 34.1-12, Psalm 90.1-6,13-17, Matthew 22.34-46

1st November   Revelation 7.9-17, Psalm 34.1-10, Matthew 5.1-12

Harvest in the Frome Valley

Acton Beauchamp Sunday 4th October 11.30am

Bishops Frome Sunday 11th October 10.00am

Evesbatch Sunday 25th October 11.30am

Ocle Pychard Friday 16th October 6.30pm

Stanford Bishop Sunday 4th October 3.00pm



BISHOPS FROME VILLAGE CENTRE
is opening up with some

of the usual activities and some private hires.
We are following Covid-19 Secure guidelines, so the

Rule of Six is not as onerous for us as you might think.
We are still looking for new ideas for small scale activities to

use the Village Centre and help people get out after
lockdown – is there something you could start or suggest?

We are looking to the future.
If you are planning a party, meeting, conference, coffee morning, quiz,

your village hall is the ideal local venue:
two rooms, big kitchen, lots of parking.

Get in touch to plan it, even if it’s for next year.

We have set a maximum of 24 seated people in the main hall –
depending on the activity – possibly slightly more where there are
some “bubbles” and with mitigation such as face coverings.  In fact

face coverings are now required inside the Centre except for exercise
classes and in designated seated refreshment areas.

Special Conditions of Hire apply and these cover cleaning, ventilation,
distancing, face coverings, BYO refreshments etc.

The regulations change, so please email for the latest version.

To arrange to have a look, or to book, contact Wendy Roberts on 01885 490327 or email
bishfromecentre@aol.com

bishopsfromecentre.co.uk
for much more information and hiring charges

See the Covid - 19 Local Support tab on the website
for information about support and services available

Andy is there with the Post Office Outreach Services in the small office by the
main entrance, and Tuesday service has been resumed.

The Conference Room is coming back into use for small groups.

Activities currently planned – prebooking required
Mondays 10 - 12 Internet Cafe Isabel 01531 640981
Wednesday 2 - 4  Needlecraft Beryl 01531 640359

Monday 13.45 to 16.45
Tuesday 13.00 to 14.30
Wednesday 9.00 to 12.00
Thursday 9.00 to 12.00
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VICAR Rev. Steven Baggs tel: - 01885 490582
e-mail: stevenbaggs@me.com
PLEASE NOTE: Monday is Steven’s day off.

ASSOCIATE PRIEST Rev. Richard Allaway tel:07969 699270
             email: rja5204572fco@gmail.com

PARISH OFFICE The Rosary, Bishops Frome, Worcester, WR6 5AP
tel and fax tel - 01885 490229
e-mail: f r o m e v a l l e y @ i c l o u d . c o m

PARISH SECRETARY Eleanor Morris tel - 01885 490229
         (Wednesdays 9.30 to 11.30)

CHURCH WARDENS
ACTON BEAUCHAMP  Sally Wall 01886 884727

Jane Allan 01531 640227
BISHOPS FROME  Gill Lynch  01885 490845‬.
 Tony Davies 01885 490394

Heather Partridge (Deputy)01531  640157
CASTLE FROME Charles Pudge 01531640309
EVESBATCH  Richard Kuehn 01886 880259

 Diana Harrison 01531 631813
FROMES HILL Jill Southall 01531 640288

Joan Rose 01531640587
MUCH COWARNE Jean Parkes 01432 820402

Martin Hewitt 01432 820282
OCLE PYCHARD  John Ridler 01432 820328

Rosie Winn      01432 820763
STANFORD BISHOP      Rachael Hawkins  01886 884250

Jetta Hawkins 07973 239778

FROME VALLEY GROUP OF CHURCHES

Safeguarding Officer:  Eleanor Morris - 01885 490229

Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser:

  Mandy McPhee 07875757396 or m.mcphee@hereford.anglican.org

Editor & Advertising:

Sarah Sevastopulo Tel:01885 490896 e-mail: oldholbans@hotmail.com
or Post : Crumble Cottage, Bishops Frome. Worcester. WR6 5AU

LAST COPY DAY for the November  2020 issue of

 THE FROME VALLEY NEWS is: Monday 12th  October ‘20
 And the collection date will be :    TBC


